Surely you jest

Tomorrow is
the anniversay of the D-Day invasion.
We obviously have a very long history
with the government of Germany,
and we have a strong relationship
with the government of Germany.

Heather Nauert, June 5, 2018,

State Department spokesperson,
invoking D-Day in reaffirming the strength
of US-Germany relations after the US envoy
to Germany made remarks that
angered many Germans
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